



MENTOR

Mentor, The Newsletter of Arisia, Incorporated
Number 253, October 2018
Arisia, Incorporated, 561 Windsor Street, Somerville, MA 02143
+1-917-7ARISIA (+1-917-727-4742)

Announcements:

The October Corporate meeting will be on Thursday October 25th at 7:30 PM at the NESFA Clubhouse, 504 Medford Street, Somerville, MA (<http://www.nesfa.org/clubhouse/location.html>). If you wish to attend, please do not plan on arriving before 7 PM unless someone sends email that the clubhouse will be open before then.

The quorum for that meeting is 16 based on 51% of the average of the last three meetings ($35+19+39=93/3*.51=15.81$).

At that meeting the Eboard will be reporting on the following things:

IRs:

During Readercon 2017, the Arisia '18 Conchair received information regarding reports of possible Code of Conduct issues that happened five or so years ago and elevated them to the Executive Board after the 2017 Annual Meeting. Because of the time that has passed and sensitive nature of the concerns, and the availability of witnesses, the investigation took place in fits and starts throughout the year.

Due to the complexity of the situation the Executive Board has decided to request that the two parties stay away from each other at all Arisia events and is taking no further action on this IR.

Just prior to Arisia 2018, the Arisia 2018 ConChair was informed of a restraining order and legal proceedings against an Arisia attendee. In February 2018 we reported "The voting members of the Eboard and Jaime Garmendia met by phone just prior to Arisia 2018 and the Eboard voted to ban a member from attending Arisia 2018 due to an outstanding restraining order and legal proceedings and to revisit further actions after Arisia 2018 and to open an IR for any further actions." The Eboard has now completed the evaluation / investigation of that IR. Based on the information we have received the Eboard is talking no further action and as far as we are concerned both parties are free to attend Arisia but should stay away from each other and any others involved.

In the rush to report information about an IR resolution at the September Annual Meeting, we incorrectly named both parties. The Eboard members responsible have sent an apology to the person who was incorrectly named. We will work to improve our processes so this doesn't happen again.

Minutes of the Arisia Meeting of Sunday 23 September 2018:

The September Annual meeting of Arisia Corporate was called to order by Noel Rosenberg at 12:35 PM on Sunday September 23rd at the Westin Boston Waterfront, 425 Summer Street, Boston.

The quorum for the meeting is 15 based on 51% of the average of the last three meetings ($31+35+19=85/3*.51=14.45$).

Attendance (38 voting members, 2 non-voting members):

Tamar Amidon, Dawn Ash, James Boggie, Anna Bradley, Heather Cougar, David D'Antonio, Samantha Dings (non-voting), Kelly Fabijanic, Jaime Garmendia, Joel Herda, Diana Hsu, Jeff Keller, Michael J Kerpan, Rick Kovalcik, Benjamin Levy, Ken London, Glenn MacWilliams, Daniel Miller, Elliott Mitchell, Mary Olszowka, Peter Olszowka, Kris Pelletier, Karen Purcell,

Noel Rosenberg, Andy Rosequist, Mink Rosequist, Sharon Sbarsky, Kevin Schendell, RaShawn Seams (non-voting), Michael Sharrow, Nicholas Shectman, Kris "Nchanter" Snyder, Mike Sprague, Persis Thorndike, Tom Traina, Al *Hobbit* Walker, Tanya Washburn, Alan Wexelblat, Michelle Wexelblat, and Ellie Younger

Proxies (16 valid proxies):

Paul Kraus to Al "Hobbit" Walker, Alex Latzko to Al "Hobbit" Walker, Carol London to Ken London, Jill Eastlake to Persis Thorndike, Terry Holt to Mike Sprague, Don Eastlake to Persis Thorndike, Skip Morris to David D'Antonio, Crystal Huff to Ben Levy, Gregorian Hawke to Mink Rose, Mark Richards to Kris "Nchanter" Snyder, Susan Isaacs to Dawn Ash, Kiran Wagle to Jeff Keller, Cody Lazri to Anna Bradley, Abby Noyce to Kris "Nchanter" Snyder, Daniel Eareckson to Diana Hsu, and Rick Katze to Sharon Sbarsky (proxy arrived late).

Additional Proxies at toward the very end of the meeting (see also note just before "New Business):

Jeff Keller to Peter Olszowka, Persis Thorndike to Peter Olszowka, Joel Herda to Tamar Amidon, David D'Antonio to Samantha Dings, Mary Olszowka to Mike Sharrow, Kris Pelletier to Kelly Fabijanic, Kris Snyder to Andy Rosequist, Jaime Garmendia to Diana Hsu, and Michelle Wexelblat to Karen Purcell.

Corrections to Minutes or Mentor:

There was a question about whether the Eboard vote last month to approve the purchase of a second wireless microphone was reported in Mentor. It was.

Eboard Report (Noel Rosenberg):

The Eboard approved 3 dues waivers.

The Eboard approved an equipment loan to Albacon under the usual terms.

The Eboard authorized Jaime to sign the contracts for tabling and advertising at Boston Teen Author Fest.

The Eboard approved an equipment loan to Philcon under the usual terms.

IR Reports (Sharon Sbarsky):

The outgoing Eboard resolved the last two incident reports that have been brought before the Eboard to go through our disciplinary process. Notice about them will be submitted to go into the next Mentor with 12 days notice and reported on at the October meeting.

Officer and Committee Reports:

President: (Noel Rosenberg):

I'm running for re-election.

Vice President (Anna Bradley):

No report.

Clerk (Rick Kovalcik):

Please sign in on the sheet that is going around.

Dues are \$24 at this meeting and \$22 after. Renewals must be made before elections start in order to vote in the elections.

Treasurer's Report (Benjamin Levy):

As usual, we have money. If you have questions please see me or see the Mentor. Since we recently closed the books for 2017 and 2018, in the process of moving money out of those accounts in order to prepare the accounts for 2019 and 2020, we found that there was less money than expected. The shortfall was about \$3000 for 2018 and about \$2000 for 2017. Part of this seems to have been due to confusion about PayPal fees.

Members-At-Large (Sharon Sbarsky, Gregorian Hawke):

There are cards for people to sign at the back of the room. One card if for Tom and Holly's wedding; one card is for Don and Jill Eastlake on the birth of their grandson; and the last card is for Walter Stickle for the death of his wife Janet Stickle who was a long time Arisia volunteer.

A' 19 Chair (Daniel Eareckson):

Not present. There is going to be a con. Yay!

A' 19 Treasurer (Ellie Younger):

No report.

A'20 Chair (Diana Hsu):

There is going to be a con. Yay! I've started lining up Div Heads. Also I've started lining up GOHs: Julie Dillon as Artist GOH and Arthur Chu as Fan GOH

A'20 Treasurer (Kelly Fabijanic):

I paid a thing and started a fancy spreadsheet.

Budget (Benjamin Levy):

No report.

CIC (Rick Kovalcik):

Stuff went to Worldcon. Stuff came back from Worldcon with some damage and lossage. A set of speaker stands were damaged due to incorrect packing by the union and / or damage by the shippers. An HDMI cable was damaged on load-out. Some other cables were lost. Everything has been replaced. We will bill Worldcon for the damage.

Stuff when to Albacon and came back (without damage or lossage).

We are planning to send stuff to Philcon.

We are continuing to look at possibilities for new locations for Arisia Storage.

Digital Asset Management Committee (Mink Rosequist):

We had attacks of life. We are planning on more progress next year. We have some people who have agreed to look at our thoughts but haven't sent a write-up to them yet. There was a discussion of what the Digital Asset Management System is meant for.

Grants Committee (Anna Bradley):

We received two more grants in the (US) mail.

Hotel Search Committee (Nchanter):

We have signed the Aloft overflow contracts as per the last corporate meeting. Thank you.

IT Committee (Peter Olszowka):

Ben has been working on one part of the email forwarding problem.

Sharon has been working on another part of the email forwarding problem.

We are working on upgrading Hostgator to the latest version of PHP.

We are working on upgrading CM. The new version includes a change to use usernames and passwords rather than secret questions. Everyone will also need to acknowledge Code of Code changes. We are working so that people only need to login once for both changes.

Logo Committee (Anna Bradley):

No report.

Long Range Planning Committee (Anna Bradley):

We met once and postponed our planned second meeting due to life. We are still working on processing the data we got from our attendees. We will be meeting again at least once and hope to have a report soon.

Photo Policy Committee (Alan Wexelblat for Gregorian Hawke):

Arisia 2019 volunteers are being run through the new process. We are still working on the release forms.

Relaxacon Committee (Ellie Younger):

No report. Ben Levy mentioned that the website (relaxacon.arisia.org) has been updated if you want to register for next year.

Student Contests Committee (Kris Pelletier):

The website (<https://www.arisia.org/StudentContests>) is up for people who want to register. All three contests are live (High School Writing, High School Art, and College Writing). The submission deadline is December 1st. We are mostly in a holding pattern until then. If you are interested in helping with judging after then, please see me. There was a question about getting a braille version of the information. We will work on that.

Proxies:

A proxy from Rick Katze came in for Sharon Sbarsky.

Old Business:

None.

Elections:

There was a suggestion that we start with Member-At-Large and work up. It was explained why we instead start with President and work down.

President:

Noel Rosenberg had previously put his name in for President.
Nominations were closed.
Noel turned over running the meeting at this point to Anna Bradley.

Noel reiterated his candidate statement. (See previous Mentor.)

A question was asked about the IR that involved Noel which was just resolved. Noel asked the Eboard to answer. The Eboard stated that since both parties had agreed to this it would read the resolution, which Sharon read:

During Readercon 2017, the Arisia '18 ConChair received information regarding reports of possible Code of Conduct issues that happened five or so years ago and elevated them to the Executive Board after the 2017 Annual Meeting. Because of the time that has passed and sensitive nature of the concerns, and the availability of witnesses, the investigation took place in fits and starts throughout the year.

Due to the complexity of the situation the Executive Board has decided to request that the two parties stay away from each other at all Arisia events and is taking no further action on this IR.

There was a request for a secret ballot.

Ellie Younger and Kris Snyder were appointed tellers for all the elections.

There were 54 valid votes:
42 for Noel
6 no
6 abstain
Noel is elected.

Anna turned running the meeting back over the Noel.

Vice President:

Anna Bradley and David D'Antonio had previously both put their names in for Vice President.
Nominations were closed.
The candidates gave statements which basically reprised what they had sent previously by email.

Q&A followed. The questions were the following:

A question was raised about how the candidates felt about whether diversity of opinion was important?
If not elected will you run for Member-At-Large?
What are your thoughts about the role of the VP in making sure the Eboard gets things done?
Question to DDA: In your response about diversity you said that you felt Arisia had gone too far and some people no longer felt comfortable in expressing their opinions, please explain.
Question to Anna: Given all your responsibilities with a new job and what you have taken on the ConCom, do you realistically feel you have time to also be VP?
WRT to the IR process, should we hold to legal procedures or standards or can Arisia handle things differently?

There were 55 valid votes (as another member had come in):
Anna: 27
DDA: 26
Abstain 2
Anna is elected.

Treasurer:

Benjamin Levy had previously put his name in for Treasurer.
Ben reiterated his candidate statement. (See previous Mentor.)

A Q&A followed. There was one question:

What the Corporate Treasurers role is in the Convention budget.

Motion (Kovalcik, Peter Olszowka). To close this and elect Ben by acclamation. Passes unanimously.

Clerk:

Rick Kovalcik had previously put his name in for Clerk.
Rick reiterated his candidate statement. (See previous Mentor.)

A Q&A followed. There was one question:

What do you think of the current IR Process?

Motion (Peter Olszowka, Many seconders). To close this and elect Rick by acclamation. Passes unanimously.

Members-At-Large:

There was a description of voting by preferential ballot.

Sharon Sbarsky, Gail Terman (not actually present), Andy Rosequist, Dash Ash, and Michael Sharrow had previously nominated themselves for Members-At-Large.

Alan Wexelblat and RaShawn Seams now nominated themselves for Member-At-Large.

Candidate Statements (summarized):

Sharon Sbarsky:

I am running for Arisia eboard member-at-large for 2018-2019. This last year was my first time on the Arisia Eboard even though I've been a corp member for [mumble] years and have a long fannish resume which I included last year. I feel that I contributed to Arisia corp, the eboard, and being a representative of Arisia on the whole. I've been an active participant in the IR process. A member of the IRT at Arisia 2018, and an active contact person for several of the IRs that needed to be investigated further and resolved. This has been a very tough part of the job, but necessary to other overall well being of Arisia. Even though we started with leftover IRs we got through all of those and just got through all the new ones. I feel that I've been instrumental in this and done a reasonable job. I'd like to continue in my work for the Eboard and IR Process.

Gail Terman (via email):

Hello! My name is Gail Terman, and I'm interested in running for member-at-large. I came into Arisia last year as the assistant gaming division head, and am continuing in that role for a19. I've got almost a decade of experience (21 conventions worth) running various departments at gaming conventions, 2 decades of experience running Girl Scout events of various shapes and sizes, and a few years of experience running the women's employee resource group local chapter at my software engineering job. I'm also a founding member of the global disability allyship group at work. I've got some experiences working with codes of conduct and deliberate cultural shifts from places that allow/ignore various types of toxic misconduct (Arisia is not this place) to places where they are culturally taboo (Arisia is becoming this place, and I want to help). Specifically, I want to see if we can craft a simplified, "easily digestible" version of the code of conduct (to complement, not replace, the existing one) that we can use as talking points and reminders. Other conventions I've worked at have some simply worded rules that go on the back of badges, with elaboration (including legalese) in an expanded document that is readily available both online all the time and in print at the convention. I really appreciate the work that has been done on the IRT and handling incidents. I think we could improve the process by having transparent guidelines for recommend disciplinary actions for certain types of offenses. I appreciate that the current code doesn't lock the eboard into any particular action for various offenses because context is important. I think also having a "sensible default" consequence detailed will give more weight to the severity of some actions, and show that we are serious about a cultural shift away from toxicity, without taking away the ability of the board to exercise its judgement.

Unfortunately, I will not be able to make the meeting in which I would be elected, as I am volunteering at an all-day Girl Scout event that I committed to months ago. I hope you will consider me for the board. Feel free to email me any questions at gterman@gmail.com.

Andy Rosequist:

I've been involved with Arisia for probably close to 10 years and at a senior level for the last 5 years. I've seen Arisia grow and change. I want to see Arisia continue to improve. The IR process is important and one of the key things the Members-At-Large are responsible for.

Dawn Ash:

My first Arisia was 2002. I have been attending every year since 2006. I first got involved with Arisia 2010 as I came onboard as the newly created Diversity Head. I did that through 2013 when I was also Assistant Div Head for Programming. After that I took some time off for family reasons. That has been resolved and I'm ready to be more

involved again. I'm an attorney and have been involved in legal issues having to do with things like codes of conduct. I feel that the Arisia Code of Conduct can be improved to be fairer especially to people with disabilities.

Michael Sharrow:

I'm relatively new. Some of you know me and some of you don't. Thank you for giving me a chance. I've worked as a Program Participant, in Children's Services, and in the Art Show. I've worked as teacher in the public schools and in the department of youth services. It is important to me to create a community of inclusion where people do not get left out. I think it is important to be fair and to represent people's best interests.

Alan Wexelblat:

I've been at every Arisia since the second and I've worked most of them. I took a break for many years but came back in 2013. I want to make Arisia a better place for families and children. I think the Eboard has done a good job but we don't have any parents contributing. I think it would be good to have more parents involved to help build an organization good for kids.

RaShawn Seams:

I've only been involved with Arisia for four years, but I dived in four years ago, and have been very active as a member of The Watch. I have a background in teaching and public safety. That gives me a background into the IR process to see both sides. I've also been involved in the Diversity Committee as one of the Co-Chairs. I feel that diversity is important to Arisia. That is one of the things that is important to me and I feel is important for members at large.

A question was raised about who is on the Eboard.

The voting members are the President, Vice-President, Treasurer, Clerk, and the three Members-At-Large.

The Ex-officio (non-voting) members are the Convention Chairs and Convention Treasurers (currently for Arisia 2019 and 2020).

A lengthy Q&A followed. As Gail Terman was not present, she did not participate in the Q&A. The questions follow:

Can you explain how you feel diversity of opinion is important as well as diversity of background?

The Eboard operates primarily by email. Sometimes it is hard to get votes done. How good are you on staying on top of your email and how long it generally take you to respond to email?

When it comes to IRs and handling them how important do you think it is for Arisia to closely follow the American Legal System?

Question to Andy: What do you mean about diversity of thought being a dogwhistle?

Are any of you mandatory reporters and would you be required to report things that came up in the Eboard / IRs?

What is the difference between being on top of email and getting things done?

Do you believe Arisia currently supports diversity?

The meeting went into recess about 3:50 PM for vote counting.

The meeting reconvened at 4:30 PM.

Report from tellers Andy Rosequist, Sharron Sbarsky, and RaShawn Seams are elected Members-At-Large.

There will be a short meeting of all Eboard (New Members and Ex-Officio) after this meeting.

It was announced that Jaime Garmendia has been removed from Eboard Mailing List.

Proxies:

Additional proxies were received at this point:

Jeff Keller to Peter Olszowka, Persis Thorndike to Peter Olszowka, Joel Herda to Tamar Amidon, David D'Antonio to Samantha Dings, Mary Olszowka to Mike Sharrow

Kris Pelletier to Kelly Fabijanac, Kris Snyder to Andy Rosequist, Jaime Garmendia to Diana Hsu, and Michelle Wexelblat to Karen Purcell.

These proxies (or the actually people leaving) invalidated some of the previous proxies as the proxy holders were no longer present. As it turned out this didn't matter as everything after this point passed unanimously on a voice vote.

New Business:

Move to add \$1000 to the Training Fund (Kovalcik, many seconders).

(There is currently \$22 in the fund now after First Aid training).

It was asked and answered that we have about \$15k in unrestricted corporate funds.

Passes unanimously on a voice vote.

Move to add \$2000 to the Capital Equipment Fund (Kovalcik, many seconders).
 (This is currently about NEGATIVE \$500 in fund now after allocation for second wireless microphone system). A question came up as to how this was allowed to happen and what the safeguards were. It was pointed out that the second wireless microphone system hadn't actually been purchased yet, so nothing bad really happened.
 Passes unanimously on a voice vote.

Motion to set the December Arisia Corporate meeting as 7:30 PM on Monday December 10th, hopefully at NESFA (Kovalcik, many seconders). In discussion it was pointed out that it would be a good idea to have it after the Div Head meeting on Monday December 17th in case there are any budget changes necessary. Accepted as friendly. Passes unanimously on a voice vote. [It was later pointed out that December 17th still did not give enough time for the required 12-day notice of budget changes after the December Div Head meeting.]

Motion to set the January Arisia Corporate meeting on the Sunday of Arisia at the Westin Boston Waterfront at a time and room picked by Arisia Programming (Kovalcik, many seconders). Passes unanimously on a voice vote.

It was pointed out that we need to set the default time and place for meetings for next year. It seems that NESFA makes more sense than the Westin. There was a question about why we need to do this at all. This is in case we fail to have a meeting for several months and the Eboard is lame, then there is still a valid meeting.

Motion to set the default time and place for meetings for the coming year to be the second Tuesday of the month at 7:30 PM at NESFA (Kovalcik, many seconders). Passes unanimously on a voice vote.

Announcements:

Thanks to Gregorian Hawke for his service on the Eboard. He has been instrumental in resolving IRs.

The new Eboard members have been added to the Eboard list. Gregorian is the only member leaving the Eboard. The current plan is to leave him on the Eboard list and Google Document access until the October Corp meeting. We will work to remove Jaime's Google document access now.

Please sign the cards in the back of the room.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:55 PM.

Committees: (Committees remain as appointed until the new president appoints new committees.)

Budget: Benjamin Levy (chair), Kelly Fabijanic, Rachel Kadel-Garcia, Alex Latzko, Tom Traina, Ellie Younger
Corporate Inventory Control: Rick Kovalcik (chair), Peter Olszowka
Digital Archiving: Mink Rosequist (chair), Anna Bradley, Alan Wexelblat
Grants: Anna Bradley (chair), David D'Antonio, Rick Katze
Hotel Search: Kris "Nchanter" Snyder (chair), Joel Herda, Benjamin Levy, Diane Martin, Noel Rosenberg, Andy Rosequist, Ellie Younger
IT: Peter Olszowka (chair), Rick Kovalcik, Benjamin Levy, Cody Lazri, Abby Noyce, Noel Rosenberg, Sharon Sbarsky
Logo: Anna Bradley (chair), David D'Antonio, Sharon Sbarsky, Ellie Younger
Long Range Planning: Anna Bradley (chair), Heather Cougar, Jaelen Hartwin, Mink Rosequist
Photo Policy: Gregorian Hawke (chair), Anna Bradley, Alan Wexelblat, and Cat Trzaskowski
Relaxacon: Ellie Younger and Johnny Healey (chairs)
Student Contests: Kris Pelletier (chair), Jaelen Hartwin (Student Art Contest Chair), Terry Holt (Student Writing Contest Chair) Anna Bradley, Johnny Healey, Allison Holt, Fred Isaacs, Skip Morris, Abby Noyce, Mike Sprague, Carolyn VanEseltine, Conor Walsh

Treasurer's Report – September 2018:

August 31, 2018			Change vs last month
Odd Year - A19		\$27,446.11	\$23,994.08
Even Year - A18		\$16,260.02	-\$21,370.00
Corporate			
Reserved/Unspent			
Two years expenses (CDs)	\$41,695.36		\$1.42
Grant Fund Available	\$4,020.09		\$0.00
Grant Fund Allocated	\$0.00		\$0.00
Capital Equipment Unallocated	-\$557.93		-\$610.25
Capital Equipment Allocated	\$1,150.00		\$200.00
Training Fund Unallocated	\$22.00		-\$900.00
Training Fund Allocated	\$900.00		\$900.00
MCFI/CostumeCon	\$0.00		\$0.00
Relaxacon	\$0.00		\$0.00
Scholarship(?) Fund	\$0.00		\$0.00
Voted Expenses (excludes budget)	\$500.00		\$0.00
Unspent Budget	\$31,195.08		-\$5,509.92
Total Reserved		\$78,924.60	-\$5,918.75
Unallocated Funds		-\$3,131.38	\$3,728.97
Total Corporate Funds		\$75,793.22	-\$2,189.78
Total Assets		\$119,499.35	\$434.30
Total Corporate Income		\$868.61	\$867.04
Total Corporate Expenses		-\$2,610.01	\$2,724.80

Membership List:

This membership list is as of the evening of 10/19/2018. Please report any corrections to clerk@arisia.org. Names in *Italics* are non-voting honorary members. Names in ~~strikethrough~~ have not yet renewed for 2018-2019.

Daniel Abraham	Diana Hsu	Peter Olszowka
Tamar Amidon	Crystal Huff	Kris Pelletier
Dawn Ash	Fred Isaacs	Karen Purcell
<i>Rob Bazemore</i>	Ray Isaacs	Michael Rasniek
Melissa Beetham	Suli Isaacs	Danielle Reese
James Boggie	Terry Karney	Mark Richards
Bridget Boyle	Rick Katze	Nicole Robinson
Anna Bradley	Jeff Keller	Noel Rosenberg
Andrea Carney	Allan Kent	Andy Rosequist
Mieke Citroen	Michael J Kerpan	Mink Rosequist
Emily Coombs	Rick Kovalcik	<i>Joe Ross</i>
<i>Brian Cooper</i>	Paul Kraus	Sharon Sbarsky
Heather Cougar	Suzanne Labonville	Kevin Schendell
Tom Coveney	Alex Latzko	Richard Schmeidler
Elizabeth Crefin	Cody Lazri	Judy Shabry
Mary Catelynn Cunningham	Gabriel Lefton	Michael Sharrow
David D'Antonio	Paul "PJ" Letersky	Nicholas Shectman
Samantha Dings	Benjamin Levy	<i>Cris Shuldiner</i>
Daniel Eareckson	Carol London	David Silber
Don Eastlake	Ken London	Rachel Silber
Jill Eastlake	Glenn MacWilliams	Kris "Nchanter" Snyder
Angela Ereolini	Diane Martin	Mike Sprague
Arthur Ereolini	Craig McDonough	Gail Terman
Maria Eskinazi	Dale Meyer-Curley	Persis Thorndike
Kelly Fabijanic	Erik Meyer-Curley	Tom Traina
Jaime Garmendia	Daniel Miller	Pat Vandenberg
Buzz Harris	Elliott Mitchell	Kiran Wagle
Jaelen Hartwin	Skip Morris	Al *Hobbit* Walker
Taylor Hartwin	Dan Noé	Conor Walsh
Gregorian Hawke	Abby Noyce	Tanya Washburn
Joel Herda	Lia Olsborg	Alan Wexelblat
Lisa Hertel	Mary Olszowka	Michelle Wexelblat
Terry Holt		Ellie Younger

Executive Board (Eboard) - eboard@arisia.org:

President	Noel Rosenberg	president@arisia.org
Vice President	Anna Bradley	vice-president@arisia.org
Corporate Treasurer	Benjamin Levy	treasurer@arisia.org
Clerk	Rick Kovalcik	clerk@arisia.org
Members-At-Large	Andy Rosequist	at-large@arisia.org
	Sharon Sbarsky	at-large@arisia.org
	RaShawn Seams	at-large@arisia.org
Arisia '19 ConChair	Daniel Eareckson	conchair@arisia.org
Arisia '19 Treasurer	Ellie Younger	con-treasurer@arisia.org
Arisia '20 ConChair	Diana Hsu	conchair20@arisia.org
Arisia '20 Treasurer	Kelly Fabijanic	con-treasurer@arisia.org

Storage Key List:

If you need access to Arisia storage and do not have a key, email keys@arisia.org and all key holders will receive your request.

Key#	Holder	Key#	Holder	Key#	Holder
1	Landlord	14	Janet Stickle	27	Benjamin Levy
2	Noel Rosenberg	15	Mike Sprague	28	Angela Morley
3	Skip Morris	16	Lia Olsborg	29	David Silber
4	Craig McDonough	17	Anna Bradley	30	Jaime Garmendia
5	Dave Shevett	18	Peter Olszowka	31	Rick Katze
6	Nicholas "Phi" Sheckman	19	Alex Latzko	32	Landlord
7	Dan Noé	20	David Shaw	33	Daniel Eareckson
8	Mike Trachtenberg	21	Tom Traina	34	Diane Martin
9	Al *Hobbit* Walker	22	Sharon Sbarsky	35	Lisa Hertel
10	Rick Kovalcik	23	Lucky	36	Kim Van-Auken
11	Crystal Huff	24	Pat Vandenberg	37	Nchanter
12	Persis Thorndike	25	Kristin Seibert	38	Andy Rosequist
13	Rachel Silber	26	Thumper	39	Paul Kraus

Mentor Subscription Information:

Subscription to Mentor of Arisia is included with Corporate Membership. Membership runs from September 1st to August 31st and costs \$24. Dues are pro-rated on a monthly basis for members joining during the year.

September	\$24	December	\$18	March	\$12	June	\$6
October	\$22	January	\$16	April	\$10	July	\$4
November	\$20	February	\$14	May	\$8	August	\$2

Calendar:

The October Corporate meeting is Thursday October 25th at 7:30 PM at the NESFA Clubhouse in Somerville, MA.
 The November Corporate meeting is Sunday November 11th at 2 PM at a location TBD.
 The December Corporate meeting is Monday December 17th at 7:30 PM at the NESFA Clubhouse in Somerville, MA.

Please also see <https://corp.arisia.org/calendar>.